

COURTESY COPY

_ 9 NOV. 2018

Date: 589421

Dear Věra Jourová,

As you are aware, the proposal for a regulation of the European Parliament and of the Council on the European Union Agency for Criminal Justice Cooperation (Eurojust) was adopted on 6 November 2018.

Pursuant to Protocol No 22 on the position of Denmark annexed to the Treaties, Denmark will not be bound by the new Eurojust Regulation or subject to its application when it enters into force.

Denmark has been an active and contributing member of Eurojust since Eurojust was established in 2002 and Denmark considers Eurojust an important partner in the fight against trans-border crime.

As a follow up to the letter of 17 January 2016 from former Minister of Justice Søren Pind, I hereby on behalf of the Danish Government request the European Commission to open negotiations on a cooperation agreement between the Kingdom of Denmark and Eurojust.

I am at your disposal with a view to discussing the matter further when the European Commission has had the opportunity to assess the request from the Danish government.

Yours sincerely.

Sater Dane Donten

Slotsholmsgade 10 1216 København K.

T +45 7226 8400 F +45 3393 3510

www.justitsministeriet dk jm@jm.dk